Letter to Parents
About Blogging
Andrew Frye, who teaches at Shelburne Middle School in Staunton, Virginia, shared this letter so you can adapt it to your needs.
Dear Parents,


Beginning this week your student will begin using a new tool on the Internet called blogging.  You may have heard of this, and may have some thoughts or concerns.

The blog, short for “weblog,” is an online publishing tool that enables people to easily publish their thoughts and insights on the Internet. The tool we’ll be using is located on the internet at [include your class blog address here].

Blogging has recently been showing up in schools, where teachers have known for a long time that students develop better communication skills when they are authentically communicating. What will they write? Students will be required to post blog entries in response to teacher-generated questions, as well as post questions and respond to what their fellow classmates have posted on the blog.
Safety: Anything that a student writes for his or her blog must be approved by us, via email. This way, we will be able to monitor all discussion on the blog. The public will be able to leave comments to a student’s blog (encouragement, feedback, etc.), but these comments will first be emailed to and approved by me.
Names: An added measure of safety is that no one will know your student’s full name or be able to contact the student just from looking at our classroom’s blog. They will only be using their first names on their posts. You might want to talk with your student about not giving personal information in his or her comments.
Audience: Students will be able to write and have an audience much bigger than the teacher’s files. The audience is literally the world! If people all over the world care to explore and find our web page, they can read what we have written online! You may have relatives who might be interested in reading (and commenting on!) your student’s writing. This can be an incredibly powerful motivation to think on a higher level and to write higher-quality work.


If you have any further questions or concerns about any of this, we would be glad to talk with you. You can call us at _______________ or email us at _______________
Sincerely,

_______________________



_______________________
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